
     
 

September 24, 2024 
 

Regarding Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) Voter Registration 

Chair Ben Bowman, Vice-Chairs Jeff Helfrich and Jason Kropf, and Members of the 
Committee: 

We acknowledge the error that was made by Oregon Department of Motor Vehicles. The 
County Clerks continue to answer questions and inform the public as best as we are able. 
We’re very grateful that this error was brought forward before the majority of ballots 
were mailed for the November General Election. We and our vendors (partners) have 
worked together to ensure ballots are not issued to any potential non-US citizen in the 
upcoming election. 

OACC continually works with the Oregon Secretary of State to ensure secure and 
transparent elections. We have and will continue to diligently follow any instructions and 
guidance received by the Oregon Secretary of State. 

We continue to support Oregon Motor Voter registration and have confidence in the 
Vote by Mail process that Oregon residents adopted. 

Oregon Clerks work hard to count every eligible ballot cast in each election and will 
continue to do so.  

 

 

Contact: Tess Milio 
Milio Capitol Consulting 
Oregon Association of County Clerks 
tess@miliocapitolconsulting.com 
626-484-8387 

   


